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PRESENT: Chair Conder, Vice Chair Hemenway, and Member Perry 

ABSENT: None 

STAFF PRESENT: Lorena Verdusco, Kris Martinez, Charlie Hoffman, Gilbert Hernandez, 
Nathan Mustafa, Sandy Garcia-Vazquez, and Philip Nitollama 

ALSO PRESENT: None 

Chair Conder convened the meeting at 2:00 p.m. 

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE 
There was no one wishing to address the committee. 

DISCUSSION CALENDAR 

PAINTING OF SIX TRAFFIC SIGNAL CABINETS WITH ARTISTIC FEATURES - RIVERWALK PARKWAY 
BETWEEN SOUTH AND NORTH OF PIERCE STREET  
Following discussion, it was moved by Vice Chair Hemenway and seconded by Member 
Perry recommending that the City Council approve the Public Works Department’s request 
to seek competitive bids and/or quotes from local artists to paint six traffic signal cabinets on 
Riverwalk Parkway between Pierce Street (South) to Pierce Street (North).  The motion carried 
unanimously. 

ESTABLISH AXLE RESTRICTION ON SEGMENT OF LA SIERRA AVENUE 
Following discussion, it was moved by Member Perry and seconded by Vice Chair 
Hemenway recommending the City Council approve the establishment of an axle restriction 
prohibiting use by commercial vehicles exceeding three axles on La Sierra Avenue from the 
southerly City limits to the SR-91 Freeway.  The motion carried unanimously. 

COMMUNICATIONS 

Deputy Public Works Director Mustafa provided to the Committee the following updates 
including the (1) status of Solid Waste vehicle orders and grant applications; (2) Solid Waste 
Rubicon Software Pilot Program; (3) Parking Garage "PARCS System" project; 
(4) announcement of the next Parking Community Meeting scheduled for January 2023;
(5) Local Roadway Safety Plan; and (6) potential grant funding for Civil Rights Walk and
Connecting Five Points Projects.
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Public Works Director Hernandez provided to the Committee the following announcements 
including (1) a recent meeting of the Public Works Department with the Riverside County 
Flood Control District to advocate for funding for three projects with results expected in 
mid-February; (2) staff’s interaction with the Port of LA to seek infrastructure funding for the 
Third Street Grade Separation Project; (3) City Council allocation of additional Measure Z 
funds for the Pavement Management Program; and (4) a brief video reminding residents to 
not put food waste down the drain this holiday season. 

ITEMS FOR FUTURE COMMITTEE CONSIDERATION 
There were no future items requested at this time. 

The meeting adjourned at 2:37 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

____________________________________ 
LORENA VERDUSCO 
Deputy City Clerk 


